
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  MIKE ALTHOFF, FIRE CHIEF 
 
SUBJECT:     Cannon Valley Rural Fire Association Fire Agreement  
 
MEETING DATE:    August 7th 2018 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

Our fire agreement with Cannon Valley Rural Fire Association expired on April 1st of this 
year. Protecting our neighboring townships is of great importance to us as a municipal 
department and I believe we should continue to provide coverage for them. It is a good 
neighbor gesture and generates needed revenue to maintain our high level department.  
I started the process of renewing a Fire Agreement with Cannon Valley Rural 
Association in February and worked with association chair Jason Fehling. We 
developed an agreement similar to past years to extend fire coverage with the 
association for another five years. There will be a two percent increase each year as 
stated in the agreement. Overall this agreement will generate total revenue of 
$297,029.73 over the next five years. This agreement is slightly different than our CF 
TWP agreement. Randolph, Hampton, Stanton, Douglas, Leon, Vasa, and Warsaw 
townships participate in this association which makes negotiations easier by meeting 
with one group instead of numerous. CF TWP prefers to handle their own negotiations 
and does not participate in this association. You will see the various sections stated in 
this agreement that we cover in those townships. I also added $250.00 to the fire call 
amount. This will allow us to bill residents’ insurance companies up to $750.00 per call 
to recoup expenses incurred when called for a structure fire. We can still bill 
nonresidents for all expenses incurred for a vehicle or structure fire. This agreement 
was reviewed by our city attorney; some minor language recommendations were made. 
A redline version showing changes was also drafted. Both versions were presented to 
the association before signing. I also had our state fire marshal representative look at 
this agreement and no changes were recommended.  
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 
I believe this agreement is of the appropriate value to our department and recommend 
approving it as written. 

 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 

Approve Cannon Valley Rural Fire Association Fire Agreement.  
 
 
Attachment(s): Cannon Valley Rural Fire Association Fire Agreement 










